[image: image1.jpg]



17th April 2020

Dear parents/ carers,

I hope you have all had a good Easter holiday despite it not being what we are used to! At least we had some hot and sunny weather!
During the summer term, I will aim to keep in touch with you each week and I will be sending work home with ideas for the children to complete. The letters and tasks will also be available on the school website in case the Parentmail doesn’t reach you. Please do not feel you have to complete lots of the activities – it will be impossible to try and replicate a school day at home. As a school, we are aiming to provide you with lots of ideas and link you to good home learning platforms - as I’ve said before, please just complete what you feel able to do and what your child is willing to. Feel free to switch between activities and have lots of breaks! Everyone’s mental health and will-being is incredibly important in this strange time! I would recommend Joe Wicks each morning and an exercise break during the day.
I have attached a home learning activity sheet that you can use to support your children over the following week. This can also be found on the school website in year 6 home learning. Two areas of the year 6 maths curriculum I would suggest children focus on are ‘algebra’ and ‘ratio and proportion’ as these are two that we did not go into depth with during year 6 and they can be found in the white rose maths hub. It would be good for children to have had a go at these topics in preparation for secondary school and I really hope we get a chance to explore them together in the future! 
I have had some lovely emails from the children letting me know how they are. I would also love to see any things they have been doing – baking, creating, research, maths – anything goes. The school has set up an email for this: distance.learning@stockham.oxon.sch.uk. 

I will be continuing to phone each week to say hello and catch up with how you all are. I will aim to phone on a Tuesday from school. Other days the call will appear as a ‘private number’. Remember these calls are not to check up on how much work the children are doing! If you miss my call please don’t worry, I’ll hope to catch up with you the following week. If you have any questions please email office2583@stockham.oxon.sch.uk and your email will be passed on to me. 
I hope you are all safe and well.
Kind regards,
Miss Cargill.
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